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        Rotary Club of St. Andrew |          standrewrotary |            standrewrotary

Follow us 

….Congrats to all!

Today’s MeeTing May 19, 2020

Welcome:  We extend a warm welcome to all visiting Rotarians 
and Guests. 

Theme of the month:   Youth Service Month

Today’s Agenda: “Benefits from the Companies Office of Jamaica?”

Keynote Speaker: Mrs. Judith Ramlogan,  
Chief Executive Officer of the Companies Office of Jamaica (COJ) 

APPY

Birthday
&

Anniversary

Birthdays:   The following persons will celebrate 
their birthdays and anniversaries during the week:- 
May 19, 2020 – May 25, 2020

Members’ Birthdays:  There are no members’ birthday this week 

Spouses’ Birthdays:   There are no spouses’ birthday this week

Anniversaries:       There are no anniversaries this week
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Prevent gender based violence
By Elsa Marie D’Silva, Rotary Peace Fellow alumna, Chulalongkorn University, Bangkok, Thailand

During the lockdown enforced due to COVID-19, I have been reaching out to all my 
friends to see how they are doing. The other day I happened to call one of my girl 
friends who I know has been in an abusive relationship to find out if she was fine. She 
answered my call and we exchanged pleasantries. In the midst of the conversation she 
suddenly went quiet and then started to talk in riddles. I immediately sensed that all 
was not right and asked her if her partner was around. She could not even answer with a 
“yes” or “no” and so I quickly reassured her that I understood her situation and we could 
communicate further on WhatsApp.

This is not an unusual incident. Many women and girls are experiencing domestic vio-
lence – physical, mental, emotional, financial, and sexual abuse by an intimate partner. 
Due to the extended circumstances of forced lockdown with no other form of access to 
the outside world and in quite a few cases a phone or internet, the number of cases are 
spiking all over the world.

Christophe Castaner, France’s Interior Minister has reported that the number of cases of 
domestic violence has gone up by 36 percent since the country went into lockdown on 
17 March. While the National Domestic Abuse helpline in the United Kingdom has re-
corded an increase of 25 percent in calls and online requests for help. In India too, there 
has been a surge in complaints forcing the National Commission for Women to start a 
WhatsApp helpline.

Unfortunately, it has taken a pandemic like the coronavirus to expose another pandem-
ic – gender based violence. Global institutions including The United Nations, The World 
Bank and even the World Health Organization have labeled it as a pandemic since at 
least one in three women around the world experience some form of violence in their 
lifetime.

In fact recently, the United Nations Secretary General Antonio Guterres has appealed for 
“peace at home.” He said, “For many women and girls, the threat looms largest where 
they should be safest: in their own homes.”

My organization Red Dot Foundation has been working on sexual violence prevention 
for the last seven years. Through our crowd mapping platform we have been encourag-
ing people to document their experiences in public spaces. With this surge in domestic 
violence, we have launched a new campaign to collect data on this particular form of 
violence. We have learned that the lack of data makes the issue invisible and in a way, 
neglected by city authorities.

COVID-19 is forcing local and national governments to think of remedial measures to 
find survivors the help they need. Imagine in a lockdown scenario, with no public trans-
port available to you or travel passes for leaving your home or your abuser watching 
every move or call you make, the options are few. Just like my girlfriend was not able to 
communicate her situation to me, many women and girls are staying silent, locked up 
with their abusers. So we need to find new ways to deal with this violence and think out 
of the box to find solutions.

It is essential that everyone understands the issue as we all can be active interveners to 
prevent this violence. The lockdown is meant to be a proactive measure to help flatten 
the curve of the transmission of COVID-19, it is definitely not meant to be an enabler of 
violence. So let’s do our part to be better first-level responders by understanding the nu-
ances of domestic violence and how we as individuals and communities can prevent it.

Greetings Fellow Rotarians and Rotaractors

We have been tested by COVID-19 as individuals, as Rotarians, as a community, and as a 
world like we have never been tested before. PAG Audley and I trust that you and your 
families are doing well, as we wrestle with the concerns and uncertainties that have 
been thrust upon us by this unprecedented Pandemic!

Despite it all however, this global crisis has brought some opportunities for us as Rotar-
ians and Rotaractors.  I believe that the greatest opportunity is the ability to connect 
online. Thankfully, clubs have embraced this opportunity, and we have been able to con-
nect with our Fellow Rotarians and Rotaractors in the comfort of our homes, offices or 
wherever we may be. We are also able to have amazing, regional and international guest 
speakers, and very importantly we have been able to easily connect across borders with 
other Rotarians we may not have met, were it not for this crisis. One of Rotary’s strategic 
priorities is to “Increase our ability to adapt” and I am very pleased that most if not all of 
our clubs can check this box.

The downside to on line meetings, however, is that some of our Rotary Clubs may have 
a few mature and seasoned Rotarians who may not be inclined to connect in these 
unfamiliar ways, and clubs must not lose sight of this. Hence, if you have not done so, 
please take careful note of your virtual meeting attendees and reach out on a regular 
basis to those who do not attend.  We want to be thoughtful, kind and caring particularly 
in these trying times. Additionally, we want to ensure that once there is a semblance of 
normalcy that all our members will be right there with us.

Congratulations Rotarians and Rotaractors for demonstrating agility and resilience during 
this difficult time.  While numerous planned projects had to be abandoned or post-
poned, and conventions and conferences had to be cancelled, I am extremely pleased 
to hear about how Clubs around the District are responding to the current urgent needs 
in our communities. This include providing protective gear for first responders, hospi-
tals,  and vulnerable communities, establishing handwashing stations, providing soap, 
volunteering to make food deliveries to the vulnerable and providing food for those 
in need. Fellow Rotarians and Rotaractors our clubs’ responses to COVID-19 deserve 
to be catalogued.  Moreover, clubs that have been very flexible and innovative in their 
response need to be recognized.  Hence, our District will launch the DG COVID-19 
Response Award early in the week of 3rd May. This will make us one of about 8 Districts 
in Zone 34 to launch this award.  Information will be collected by way of survey monkey 
and you are asked to respond within the requested time frame. 

In responding to COVID 19 some lessons can be learnt from our young people, and as we 
celebrate them this month let us be mindful that they give us hope for a bright future.  
They continue to impress with fresh, innovative, and bold ideas.  District 7020 is one of 
the leading districts for Rotaract Clubs and with relatively strong Rotary/Rotaract rela-
tions.  Even so, I wish to challenge each club to review your relationship not just with Ro-
taractors but also with Interactors and EarlyActors and fill all existing gaps to make sure 
that they feel the love and support of their sponsor Clubs. While we have seen some 

district governor delma maduro
may 2020 message
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rcsa activities Highlight:   
throwback to President’s 

christmas cocktail  
– PP euegen’s year 2015-

2016
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interact and Positive Peace

rcsa uPcoming events
District 7020 Online P.E.T.S & CONFERENCE – May 02nd – June 03rd 
RI Virtual Convention – June 20th – 26th

By Devon Joy and Joelle Hamilton, co-presidents of the Interact Club of South Delta 
Secondary, British Columbia, Canada

How does Interact affect Positive Peace?
That is the question we had to ask ourselves when we were selected to repre-
sent Interact at Rotary Peace Day on 21 September 2019. This annual event is 
sponsored by the Rotary Club of Tsawwassen, British Columbia, Canada, and 
attended by community leaders, elders of Tsawwassen First Nations, Rotarians, 
members of Tsawwassen, and the greater Delta community.

When we thought about how we as Interact Club members could bring about 
Positive Peace, we thought about our desire to give back to the community, our 
drive to work with organizations that also promote peace, and our efforts to run 
our club in a way that builds harmony. We realized that there were many simi-
larities between what is important to us and the eight pillars of Positive Peace.

Through Rotary, Interact clubs have the opportunity to contribute to Positive 
Peace beyond the borders of our local communities. The help we receive from 
our Rotary club makes this possible. Each year we look for an international 
cause to support. For the second year, we have chosen the Innocence Lost 
Foundation, a volunteer-operated organization that strives to create rehabilita-
tion and resource centers for former child soldiers in Africa. Innocence Lost is 
empowering the youth to get jobs and support themselves as adults, thereby 
making them less vulnerable to the military factions that enlist them, through 
a new community center being built in Sierra Leone. The center will provide 
sports therapy, counselling, and education. Our Interact club is planning on 
using some of the money we make in our fundraisers to support the Innocence 
Lost Foundation, a small contribution to creating peace across the world.

Building community is one of the main contributors to Positive Peace. As Inter-
actors, we take this head-on by doing what we can to give back to our commu-
nity. Rotary has offered us many opportunities to achieve this. Our Interact club 
meetings and events strive to achieve harmony every day. We welcome anyone 
who wishes to join our club, with no exclusion, and will never turn anyone 
away. The two large events we do within the school promote friendship and 
build harmonious relationships. Every year we spread joy around Christmas and 
Valentine’s Day with candy grams that students send to their friends, teachers 
and other school staff.

Rotary and Interact contributes to positive peace in more ways than we could 
count. We as Interactors believe that such peace is important because it pro-
motes harmony throughout communities such as our own, it encourages us to 
work with organizations to achieve mutual goals. We see the benefit of promot-
ing Positive Peace and want to spread as much serenity as possible.

Rotary has partnered with the Institute for Economics and Peace (IEP) to lead 
the conversation to define what peace is (and isn’t), how peace is measured, 
and how peace is practiced. Be a peace builder in your community. Start by 
joining the Rotary Positive Peace Academy.

growth with Rotaractors, 26 Interact clubs were terminated as they seemingly fizzed out 
over a couple years. Fellow Rotarians we just do not want to add clubs to check the box 
or to receive recognition.  Rather, we should increase our clubs so that our young people 
may have the benefit of mentorship, guidance and a greater sense of being a global 
citizen and to help empower them to do good in the world.

Currently some of our Interact and EarlyAct clubs are at risk of becoming casualties 
of Covid-19, as they are primarily school based.  We cannot allow this so I am issuing 
another challenge to clubs to ensure that you are keeping the lines of communication 
open, and to look for opportunities along with our District Interact Chair to keep your 
sponsored Interact and or EarlyAct clubs stimulated and connected.

 Very recently, AG Bryan Knowles raised the idea of a virtual RYLA and why not?  Just 
imagine our young people being able to get together for some professional insights, 
motivational talks and fellowship. Let us do it!

To go back to Rotaractors, I want to ask Rotarians to be courageous and allow Rotarac-
tors to take the lead with some of our committees and to mentor us. One of my greatest 
disappointments in this COVID-19 era was the cancellation of the historic Joint 7020 and 
7030 Rotaract District Conference. Perhaps we will still get the opportunity to experience 
this in 2021. We are one Caribbean sharing much in common, and the more activities 
and projects we can do together the greater the impact.

Before I conclude let me share the good news that:
• PETS will take place during the month of May and Club officers who are expected to 

attend are encouraged to do so.

• The Virtual Rotary International Convention will be held 20th -26th June 2020. Please 
mark your calendars and plan to be in attendance.

• Our District Conference Committee and I have always maintained that we will have 
a Virtual District Conference, and this is being planed for the week of 8th June. 
Details will be available shortly.

To conclude, I encourage our Rotary family to continue to be courageous during this dif-
ficult time. As people of action continue to meet regularly and to look for ways that you 
can respond to the needs in your community. Also, use this month to focus on how we 
might assist our young leaders as they aspire to be come effective Rotaractors, Interac-
tors and EarlyActors.  In all of this continue to exercise personal care and be safe.

may 2020 message
district governor delma maduro cnt’d.
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motivational Quote 

“If you are failing, take heart”
By Webster Edwards

Failure is a sad and sometimes frustrating experience, that is abhorred by 
the world in which we live.

There is no joy in failure, as the experience leaves us embarrassed and if 
we are not careful, totally devastated.

Yet occasional failure is inevitable. The person who has never failed at 
anything however minimal, is the person who has never known what it 
is to succeed.

Life is never ever a smooth path, failure is part and parcel of the human 
experience. It does not matter how often we fail, providing the desire for 
ultimate success is kept on our mental horizons.

So those who are failing take heart, as there is compensation in every 
failing act. 

Today we might not have got it right, but be assured that we have 
certainly learnt something from the experience. 

Copyright ©2018 Webster Edwards. All Rights Reserved. Private distribution with 
acknowledgement is permitted Please visit our website at; friendshipjamaica.org

rotarian code oF conduct
The following Code of Conduct has been adopted for use by Rotar-
ians all over the World.  This is based on “The Four-Way Test”.

As a Rotarian, I will:
1. Act with integrity and high ethical standards in my personal 

and professional life.
2. Deal fairly with others and treat them and their occupa-

tions with respect.
3. Use my professional skills to mentor young people, help 

those with special needs and improve people’s quality of 
life in the world.

4. Avoid behavior that reflects adversely on Rotary and other 
Rotarians.
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